# August 22, 2016 Member Minutes Shelby Area Chamber of Commerce

Members present: Mike O'Brien, Crissy Bauman, Ashley Kolve and Cindy Combs

## **REPORTS:**

### **Marias Medical Center**

- The Toole County Health Foundation Golf Tournament is this Saturday, August 27<sup>th</sup>. Teams are still being accepted. Contact Kathleen Welker.
- No final decision has been made on the chemo infusion program at MMC. The program at the Lewistown hospital is being investigated for ideas.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

North Toole County Picnic was held last Wednesday, August 17 at spark Park in Sunburst. We had beautiful weather, plenty of hard working volunteers and served about 200. Our menu included burgers and hot dogs, baked beans, macaroni salad, potato salad, jello salad, potato chips, cookies, soda and water. The chamber would like to thank the following individuals and business that contributed to the success of the picnic: Crossroads Correctional Center and warden Doug Fender and Brent Madred; Comfort Inn and Cheri Hirst; Marias Medical Center and Jessica Brusven; Marias Care Center and Amy Clark; Marias River Electric Cooperative and Kris Ingenthron; County Commissioner Allan Underdal, Marsha McCubbins from Edward Jones Investments and her husband Nick and children Hayley and Justin; Locke Mellott from Bear Paw Credit Union; Elaine Mitchell from Shelby Paint & Hardware; Mike O'Brien from TD & H Engineering; Fieldstone Office Supply; Dr. Pat Moore, Ashley Kolve and Clark Bancroft.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

**Coupon Book** is the next project that work will begin on. Audie will be sending out letters to participating businesses in regards to whether they want to keep the same coupon or change it. Several new businesses will be contacted to see if they would like to participate.

### Kudos of the Week-

Audie thanked all the volunteers/contributors that helped with the North Toole County picnic.

### **OPEN FORUM:**

This year's Relay for Life has raised approximately \$13,000. Donations are still

being accepted until August 31<sup>st</sup>. Please contact Crissy Bauman if you would like to make a contribution.

Any club or organization that would like to be included in the upcoming toole County combined Fund drive should contact Carol Mundt, Stacy Koon or Crissy Bauman. Bring your organizations 50(c) 3 form to the September meeting.

Meeting adjourned. Reported by Audie Bancroft.

<u>Featured Coupon from the new 2015 Chamber Bonus Book</u> Ringside Ribs- 10% off any regular priced menu item once a month

Buy a Chamber Bonus Coupon Book at Chamber office, Prairie Peddler, Larson Clothing, Spa 30 & Boutique